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In rare cases, the Graduate Division will find itself with the prospect of awarding a 
posthumous degree.  The awarding of such degrees will adhere to the following 
guidelines.   
 

I. A formal request for a posthumous Ph.D. or Master’s degree should be 
initiated by a family member, a faculty member, a dean, or a fellow student. If 
the request is not made by a family member, the family should be contacted 
and found to be receptive of the possible award.   

 
The Graduate Division holds Commencement exercises once a year, but our 
students technically graduate as soon as the dissertation has been submitted 
and accepted.  Submission of the dissertation may happen in June, August, 
October, or at any time following the most recent Commencement ceremony.  
Additionally, a student may not be physically in residence (due to an 
employment opportunity elsewhere, for example).  Still students, and their 
families, may be planning to attend the next Commencement exercises.  
Should tragedy strike after a student has submitted the dissertation, following 
a suitable request, we will award a posthumous degree. 
 
If, in the opinion of the student’s advisor, the dissertation is more than 50% 
complete, the Graduate Dean may elect to approve a posthumous degree.  If a 
doctoral student dies before all the degree requirements are met and the 
dissertation submitted, a posthumous master’s degree is appropriate. 
 
If a master’s student successfully completes one year of coursework and/or 
passes a qualifying examination, but passes away before Commencement, the 
Graduate Dean may elect to award a posthumous master’s degree. 

 
II. Degrees awarded posthumously should be noted in the Commencement 

program and a member of the deceased student’s family is permitted to 
participate in the exercises.  The student’s diploma should be released or 
mailed to the person legally authorized to manage the deceased student’s 
affairs. The posthumous nature of the award will be indicated on the diploma 
and in the student’s official transcript.  Any fees associated with the 
administration of the posthumous degree will be waived. 
 

 
 


